## A business with social objectives



12/07/2021

Dear Resident.

## Building safety update for Burney House

I hope you are keeping safe and well.

As you know, Southern Housing Group is currently reviewing all of its buildings to ensure they meet the latest building safety requirements. Our building safety team has recently visited Burney House as part of our ongoing building safety programme.

As we recently told you, Southern Housing Group's fire safety consultant, M10 Fire Consultancy, is currently compiling a report which we expect to receive shortly. Unfortunately, there has been a delay in receiving this report from our consultants.

Part of the report relies on the consultant obtaining technical information on products used in the construction of your building, including the plasterboard used in your walls. M10 are currently waiting for a technical expert from a from a global company called British Gypsum to provide these technical details before the report can be published. This is taking longer than originally thought.

Please be assured once the Group have obtained the report and has reviewed the information, we will provide an update to residents as to what the next steps could look like.

If you have any queries about this review, please email <a href="BurneyHouse.BSP@shgroup.org.uk">BurneyHouse.BSP@shgroup.org.uk</a> and we will be happy to answer your questions. Please allow up to five working days for a response.

If you are receiving this update through the post, that is because we either do not have a useable email address for you, or because you have previously unsubscribed from Southern Housing Group mailings. If you would prefer to receive future updates via email, please let us know at the above email address, and we will ensure that you receive everything you need.

Yours sincerely,

**Building Safety Team | Southern Housing Group**